

Nodaway County Commission
March 17, 2020
23rd Day								           JANUARY TERM     
Convene
Presiding Commissioner Bill Walker called the meeting of the Nodaway County Commission to order at 8:00 a.m. on March 17, 2020 at the Commissioner’s Office.  Attendance:  Present: Bob Stiens, Chris Burns and Bill Walker.  Also present, Melinda Patton, County Clerk.  

Approval of Prior Minutes
Presiding Commissioner Walker made a motion to approve prior commission minutes dated 3/12/2020.  Burns seconded the motion.  The motion passed by vote:  Walker (Yes); Stiens (Yes); Burns (Yes.)   

Approved
The following were approved: ProServ invoice for Collector/Treasurer.
Requisitions:  Circuit Clerk to SHI for new laptop; Commission to Geist Heating for repairs.

Reviewed
The Commission reviewed the following information received by mail or email:

· MAC newsletter on COVID-19
· White Cloud Wind project newsletter
· Sheriff’s Inmate Report (February 2020)
· NW Commissioner’s Meeting – Cancellation notice


Road & Bridge
Ed Walker, Road and Bridge Supervisor, discussed the progress of various County projects.  

Household Hazardous Waste Grant
Cassie Hassenkamp, NWMO Regional Council of Government called regarding the upcoming HHW Grant cycle.  Tentative dates have been set for the first Saturday in  July, September, October and November of 2020 and April and May of 2021.  

The Commission discussed moving the April 4, 2020 date to June 6, 2020 given the postponements and delays due to COVID-19 outbreak.  Hassenkamp will confirm the date with Kevin Hartman, who oversees the Saturday drop off site.

Quarterly Office Holder’s Meeting
The Commission agreed to keep the Quarterly Office Holder’s meeting date for April 2nd at 8:00 a.m.

Administration Building Disaster Plan
The Commission reviewed and approved the Administration Building Disaster Plan as presented by H.R. Director, Tammy Carter.  Carter is finalizing the plan for the Courthouse and will present to the Commission when completed.

Emergency Planner
A call was put in to Christy Forney, Emergency Planner regarding how the COVID-19 will impact our community and what steps/plans are being put into place locally.  Following the call, the Commission has decided to follow the governor’s current recommendations and keep all meetings in the building at 50 people or less.

Consolidated 911
A call was put in to Greg McDanel, City Manager, who later stopped in to discuss the Assignment and Assumption Agreement.  The Commission requested a change to wording in the final paragraph.  McDanel will get the change made and send over a revised copy.

Lightning Strike Insurance Claim
Claim adjuster, Kasey White was called to discuss the invoices that had been resent for final consideration.  White requested pictures of all damaged parts be sent to him via email as well as the original invoice from United Fiber on the installation of our new telephone system.







Snyder & Associates
Andy Macias called in with updates on softmatch projects.  Macias requested a meeting time on Thursday, March 19th to review further.
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Collector’s Annual Settlement
Nodaway County Collector/Treasurer, Marilyn Jenkins presented the Collector’s Annual Settlement (Form 205) to the Commission for review.  The report was signed by Jenkins and Patton.

Adjournment
Presiding Commissioner Walker ordered that the commission adjourn until 3/19/20.  Stiens seconded the motion.  The motion passed by vote:  Walker (Yes); Stiens (Yes); Burns (Yes.)     


Signature

_____________________________                                   ________________________________
Melinda Patton, County Clerk                      	              Bill Walker, Presiding Commissioner
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